Roads Committee Meeting

Monday, Nov. 18, 2013

Village Hall 5:00 PM

Agenda:

- 1. Road superintendent Report
- 2. Engineer Report
- 3. Hines Hill Project
- 4. Sholle Dr, Olde 8, Hines Hill sign replacements
- 5. Richards Rd.
- 6. Rt. 303 Bridge

Meeting was called to order at 5:00 PM

Attendants: Mayor Goncy, Dave Krock, Chuck Pickering, Don Polyak, Ron Fenn, Dawn Blakeney, 2 residents

The Road Superintendent gave a detailed report regarding maintenance of vehicles and equipment in the road dept. Copies will be supplied by the mayor to all members of council. We are ready for winter, but there is a lot of work to be done. Council will need to take a serious look at the budget for the dept. for the new year in order to better allocate funds for much needed personnel, updates, equipment, and repairs. Safety of residents and road crew need to be priority. The superintendent will continue working on an updated and accurate inventory, capital improvement plans, as well as prioritizing needed equipment and repairs for the department. This will be changing as the winter months progress and the garage is better organized. We need to look at adding an overhang or car port to the garage for equipment like the leaf vac and plows that have set outside for years. We also need to look at adding a heating / cooling system in the office. Currently none exists. Missing street signs have been ordered and should be here and replaced in the next few weeks. They will not be ordered through the county.

The Engineer reports that he has been working with a resident on Wellington Court regarding a drainage issue. He is also working with a resident on Richard's Rd. regarding an issue with space between the resident's gravel driveway and the paving. Gravel will be added in the area to fill holes and make the space more uniform from pavement to driveway. The drainage issue on Walter's Rd. has been fixed by the City of Hudson. A more permanent fix will follow in spring. The Hines Hill Rd. Project will continue tomorrow with paving. Final grading and seeding will be done in the spring. ODOT would like to repair the Bridge on Rt. 303. They are studying the best way to do this with the least amount of interruption to traffic and bike riders. The engineer has asked for more information.

The meeting adjourned at 6:25 PM. The next Road Committee meeting will be held at Village Hall on Monday, December 18, 2013 at 5:00 PM.

Respectfully submitted by Dawn Blakeney, Committee Chair